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June 24, 2022 
T JT:22:008 

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Attn: Document Control Desk 
Director, Division of Spent Fuel Management 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards 
11555 Rockville Pike 
One White Flint North 
Rockville, MD 20852 

Subject: Docket No. 71-9372; Framatome Intent to Request an Amendment 

References: (1) Docket No. 71-9372, Framatome TN-B 1 Safety Analysis Report 
(2) NRC Certificate of Compliance Number 9372 Revision 2

Framatome Inc. (Framatome) wishes to inform the NRC that we intend, per the 

provisions of 10 CFR 71.19(c), to formally request an amendment to Certificate of 

Compliance 9372 for the TN-B1 packaging approximately near the end of November, 

2022. This request is in support of our Advanced Fuel Management project and 

increasing the fresh fuel assembly enrichment values. 

Please feel free to contact me at (509) 375-8550 or Bryan Flanagan of my staff at (509) 

375-8537 if you have questions or need additional information.

Very Truly Yours, 

Timothy J. Tate, Manager 
Environmental, Health, Safety and Licensing 

cc: 
Pierre Saverot 
US Nuclear Regulatory Commission 

Framatome Inc. 

2101 Horn Rapids Road 
Richland, WA 99354 

Tel: (509) 375-8100 
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